Notice of Declaratory Statement

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
Construction Industry Licensing Board
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Construction Industry Licensing Board has issued an order disposing of the petition for declaratory statement filed by Roy Flournoy on May 5, 2015. The following is a summary of the agency’s disposition of the petition:
The Notice of Petition for Declaratory Statement was published in Volume 41, No. 119, of the June 19, 2015, Florida Administrative Register. The Petitioner seeks a declaratory statement regarding Section 489.105(3)(a), Florida Statutes, as to whether it is permissible for a Certified General Contractor to perform progress/draw inspections on construction projects for financial institutions who are financing the project, for the purpose of establishing the status of construction of the project, and verifying stored and/or purchased materials. The Board’s Order, filed on September 16, 2015, declines to issue a declaratory statement in this matter because the Petition is not legally sufficient pursuant to 28-105.002, F.A.C. It is not signed or dated, and does not cite the circumstances surrounding the Petition.
A copy of the Order Disposing of the Petition for Declaratory Statement may be obtained by contacting: Dan Biggins, Executive Director, Construction Industry Licensing Board, 1940 North Monroe Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399-0783, (850)487-1395 or by email: Amanda.Wynn@myfloridalicense.com.
